
SERVICE UPDATE
FROM

NEW YORK BUS SALES, LLC
Product Effected –  Currently only seen in A3FE units with CAT C7
Complaint: 
Upon removal of the radiator cap there is a soft black substance that has collected in the neck of the radiator fill
Cause:
Currently unclear as to the nature, but on going testing is being done by Blue Bird with outside sources. 
Correction: 
Closely inspect the neck AND the surge tank to see exactly where the contamination is – If it is only in the neck and you can easily clean out, please remove and clean. If it appears to be excessively plugged and you are uncertain of the possibility of cleaning, replace. If the surge tank has residue in it, please replace. These will be covered under warranty and we ask that you follow our normal warranty policy when replacing. We will be sending them back for inspection so it is important they are marked with the body number. 
An Important note in dealing with this is that Blue Bird has requested cooling system components from several units and upon inspection of those components has found that there is no evidence that there are any other places where the contamination is collecting. There also only appears to be a 18 month span of these units and to date has only been seen it the A3FE product.
CHITTENANGO – phone the Service Department at 800-962-5768 or

Daryl Wallace :  dwallace@newyorkbussales.com
Brian Lamaitis :  blamaitis@newyorkbussales.com
ROCHESTER – phone the Service Department at 800-463-3232 or
Dan Quibell :  dpquibell@newyorkbussales.com
Gary Chichester: gchichester@newyorkbussales.com
ALBANY – phone the Service Department at 866-867-1100 or

Steve Searles: ssearles@newyorkbussales.com
CCC #12-112905

